
Good morning, Weston Trap Club members, I hope everyone is doing well!! 
 
This is just a quick note to let you know that the trap club will not be open tomorrow (Easter Sunday) 
for open shooting. We would like everyone to be able to enjoy this day with their family. Open 
shooting will resume on Wednesday evening at 6:00 pm. 
 
As our 2022 season gets started, here are a few highlights from the captain’s meeting for those of you 
who were not able to attend: 
 
The club members have voted again to allow members to shoot their league rounds whenever it is 
convenient for them.  This will be similar to last year. This decision was made mostly based on the 
availability of shells. Just a reminder that the club does have shells for sale for those members who have 
not been able to secure any at this time. The cost is $11.00/box. 
 
Many of the teams have already signed up for their work weeks. Those teams who have not signed up 
will be randomly drawn this week and assigned to the remaining open weeks. In addition, we do have 
many open spots for an overseer each week. If anyone is able to help with that it would be greatly 
appreciated. 
 
As a reminder, the club will not have setters this year. This decision was made based on the cost of the 
workman's comp insurance. Filling houses and filling targets are some of the duties that have been 
added to the weekly team work schedule. The work list is posted behind the bar for everyone to see.  
 
Based on the added duties, teams will be required to have at least 3 members of their team working 
each shift of the work week. If anyone has questions, feel free to ask the overseer for the week or a 
Board member or your team captain. 
 
Here is the list of your 2022 Board members: 
 
President ‐ Jacob Wendorf 
Vice President ‐ Wayne Lambrecht 
Secretary ‐ Kerri Barwick 
Treasurer ‐ Brad Nagel 
3 year Board member ‐ Scott Flees 
2 year Board member ‐ Jeff Barwick 
1 year Board member ‐ Dan Kellner 
Range Officer ‐ Andy Schmidt 
 
The 2022 banquet was a success. The club cleared a net profit of just over $9,000. A big thank you goes 
out to Wayne and Hollie Lambrecht who coordinated this event and a big thank you to all of the 
members who helped Wayne and Hollie along the way and the night of the banquet. Everything went 
very smoothly. Proceeds from the banquet will be used to purchase a new cooler as our old cooler 
stopped working last year. 
 
DC Everest Adventure Day will be held on April 27th starting at noon. They will be bringing 25 students 
to experience the sport of trap shooting. Most of these kids have never shot before. Woody is 
coordinating this event. We could use about 10 volunteers to help that day. If anyone is willing to assist, 
please let Woody know. 



The club recently had the carpets cleaned compliments of the Hunter's Safety program. This was done 
as a "Thank you" to the club for letting them use the clubhouse for their hunter's safety classes in 
February and March. Both classes were full with 25 students each. 
 
Also, we have historically paid setters to work the days of our ATA shoots. This year, the Patriots for 
Warriors will be donating their time to work the three ATA shoots as setters. They are providing this 
service as a "Thank You" to the club for letting them use the clubhouse for their monthly meetings. 
Let's make this a great 2022 shooting season. Always remember, safety first. 
 
On behalf of the Board, I would like to wish everyone a Happy Easter!! 
 
See you all soon! 
 
Kerri Barwick, Secretary 


